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Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 

Next week we have our school Athletics Carnivals. The Carnival is held over two days.  Day one is the 

Field Events at Langford Oval on Wednesday 4 September for Years 4 to 6.  Day two is at school on Friday 

6 September for students in PP to Year 6. Detailed information will be sent home via SeeSaw from Mr 

Bouffler regarding the days. We look forward to seeing the children involved in a variety of events and 

showcasing their skills they have been developing in their Physical Education classes. I thank Mr Bouffler 

in advance for all his hard work in organising the carnival and preparing students for the events. 

Our school’s Choir and contemporary Dance Troupe performed recently in the Catholic Performing Arts 

festival. Both groups were amazing in their performances, and it highlights the preparation, practice and 

dedication that the staff and students have shown. Congratulations to the children involved and Mrs 

Vinci and Mrs Harn for their hard work and dedication. 

Next weekend our children in Year Four as well as some children from the parish will receive the 

Sacrament of First Holy Communion. Please keep them in your prayers as they finish their preparations 

for this important moment in their spiritual lives. 

Our Happy Families article is about children’s quest for independence. I hope you appreciate the 

perspective of the article.  

I would like to wish all of the dads, Grandads and significant adult males in our children’s lives a 

wonderful Father’s Day. We hope you enjoyed our Donuts for Dad event and Mass.  Congratulations to 

the winners of the P&F raffle. I hope you get spoiled on the weekend and have a great day on Sunday. 



This term we are focusing closely on our core school value of Responsibility. Please discuss this with your 

children at home when opportunities arise. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

Responsibility 

‘Nothing strengthens the judgement and quickens the conscience like individual responsibility’ ~ 

Elizabeth Cady Stanton 

True education flowers at the point where delight falls in love with responsibility ~ Nanne Lamott 

Happy Families 

The Quest for Independence and Identity by Dr Justin Coulson 

A lot of parents will do anything for their children, except let them be themselves. —BANKSY 

This quote hits home for many of us. We all want the best for our kids, but sometimes our efforts to 

guide them can stifle their individuality. While setting boundaries is essential (think veggies, homework, 

and bedtime), too much control can backfire. 

Revel in Rebellion 

Setting limits on our children’s behaviour is a natural part of parenting, but it’s important to strike a 

balance between limits and control. Our kids are wired to test boundaries, and that ’s actually a good 

thing! Their defiance is often a sign of a healthy desire for autonomy and independence. 

Yes, our children’s defiance can be inconvenient or even frustrating, but research suggests that those so-

called “strong-willed” children often develop stronger self-reliance and well-being later in life. So, if you 

find yourself parenting a little rebel, take heart – their spirited nature is likely a positive sign of their 

growth and development. 

Be their Safety Net, not their Sherpa 

Think of your child’s journey as a mountain they need to climb. It’s tempting to try to pave the path for 

them, but they need to scramble, stumble, and figure things out on their own. Your job is to be their 

safety net, not their Sherpa. 

Our role isn’t to control, but to guide. By offering a safe space to push against, we empower our children 

to flourish and become their most authentic selves. 

The Identity Quest 

The quest to find out who we really are begins early and lasts a lifetime. Letting children be themselves 

means fostering self-understanding, discovering passions, promoting independent thinking, and allowing 



autonomy to shape their identity and decisions. Children need the freedom to make choices – even 

mistakes – to discover who they truly are. 

What Lights You Up? 

Have you noticed that your child is energised by some things but completely uninterested in others? 

Each of our children has unique talents, strengths, and gifts. Helping them discover those things that 

spark delight and enthusiasm, and developing those things over time, will help them discover 

themselves. 

Don’t Follow the Crowd 

Encouraging our children to think independently and stand up for what they believe in, even when it 

means standing alone, is crucial in helping them discover who they really are. You can help your children 

do this in a number of ways: 

Don’t tell them what to think. Instead, ask them what they think. It might be easy in the heat of a 

disagreement to tell your teen that they don’t know what they’re talking about when they offer an 

opinion contrary to yours. You’ll actually get further by digging a little deeper, rather than trying to prove 

them wrong: “Wow, you have strong opinions about [topic]. Tell me why you feel so strongly”. 

Invite them to take the perspective of others. When someone with a different religion, culture, or way of 

life does something that they react negatively to, invite them to consider why that person may have 

acted that way. 

Encourage them to think critically but act compassionately. Unfortunately the people who get the most 

global attention are not always the best role models. Rather than shielding your child from difficult news 

stories, use them as a springboard for meaningful conversations (while keeping their age in mind). 

Instead of focusing on simple judgments of “right” or “wrong,” dig deeper with questions like: 

“What have you heard about this situation? What are your initial thoughts?” 

“Why do you think people have different opinions on this matter?” 

“How might the actions of those involved affect others? How might they feel?” 

“If you were in their shoes, what would you do differently?” 

By asking open-ended questions, you encourage your child to think critically, analyse different 

perspectives, and develop empathy for those involved. It’s a chance to help them form their own 

opinions based on thoughtful consideration, rather than simply repeating what they hear from others. 

Letting go and allowing our children to make their own choices, even with the risk of missteps, can be 

one of the hardest yet most rewarding parts of parenting. By offering support, guidance, and unwavering 

belief in their potential, you empower your child to forge their own path and become a confident, 

independent individual. 



Term Three Key Dates for your diary 

The link to the Term 3 calendar is attached and is posted on the school website.  A hard copy of the 

Term 3 planner can also be obtained from the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year - https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

 

Term 3 Sacramental Dates  

SACRAMENT OF EUCHARIST 

We look forward to supporting students who will receive their First Communion on Sunday 8 September 

at 12 pm Sacrament of First Holy Communion. 

Sacred Heart Parish News! 

ADULT FAITH EDUCATION Understanding the New Testament: Using Greek to Unlock Biblical Terms  

Our parish is offering Faith Education for adults who want to know more about God.  The faith Education 

will commence on Tuesdays 27 August, 3 September, 10 September, 17 September FROM: 7:30pm – 

8:30pm (4 sessions)  

WITH: Dr Peter Christofides AT: Thornlie Parish SUGGESTED DONATION: $20  

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


This course will help us discover the “real meaning” of the following words: DISCIPLE, EVANGELISM, 

FELLOWSHIP, CHURCH and see how these words apply to our lives today. When reading the Scriptures, 

we sometimes find words that are difficult to understand. Most of our English translations of the Bible 

are great interpretations of the original Hebrew or Greek. However, in any translation, not everything 

that was communicated in the original language can be precisely conveyed in another language. As a 

result, a translation rarely is a perfect version of the original. Let us "bridge the gap" together and 

receive “fuel for the journey”. A sign-up sheet is available in the Church foyer. 

 

 

Congratulations to our Mini Vinnies group who were commissioned at our Father’s Day Mass today.  May 

God bless them for the good work they will do for the wider community. 

Year 3 Parents Please Save the Date! - iPads 2025 

Year 3 Parents Please Save the Date! - iPads 2025 

Parents of Year 3 students please Save the Date:  10 September 6pm.  There will be a very important 

information meeting regarding iPads for 2025.  All Year 3 parents whose children will be in Year 4 in 2025 

are asked to attend.   

The Hearts Dance Troupe 

Congratulations to our The Hearts Dance Troupe that performed on Wednesday night at the Perth 

Convention Centre.  They took us back to the roaring 1920's.  The troupe looked incredible and 

performed confidentially and with poise.  Well done Dance Troupe we are so proud of you all! 



 

Congratulations to our Choir! 

Congratulations to our amazing choir on achieving an Excellence Award for Catholic Performing Arts. The 

choir sang beautifully "One Single Light" and "Four White Horses". Well done to the Choir, Mrs Vinci and 

Ms Herholdt for all your hard work.  The adjudication sheet is attached with feedback from the 

adjudicator. 

 



 

Book Week 2025! 

 



Reading certainly was magic when accompanied by the amazing costumes our students (and parents!) so 

diligently prepared to celebrate Book Week!  Your creations were absolutely amazing with so many 

different book characters on display. A very big thank you to all parents and carers for their support in 

making the day truly magical.  

Congratulations to all of our winners! 

Happy reading, 

Mrs Stilwell and Mrs Gerhardy 

 

 



 

 

 



 

1 - Mr Birthday aka Mr Gibbs wishing Suri a Happy Birthday on Book Parade Day! 



Cricket Clinic at Sacred Heart next Tuesday 3 September 

 

Finance News  

SCHOOL FEES – Reminder to keep payment plans up to date 

Thank you to all families who have either paid their school fees in full or are up to date with current 

payment plans and instalments. 

Reminders will be sent home to families next week who have not been in contact or are not up to date 

with payment plans. Meetings to discuss overdue school fees may need to be scheduled. 

Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au1 for a confidential discussion regarding 

payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your school fee commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

 
1mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

Did you know we have a 3-Year-Old Kindy? Enrolments are now open 

for 4 Year old Kindergarten for 2025 and 2026 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for kindy for 2025 and 2026.  Make sure you get enrolment forms in 

as soon as possible as positions are limited and interviews for the 2025 intake have commenced. 

If your child was born between 1 July 2020 to 30 June 2021 they will start 4 Year Old Kindergarten at the 

beginning of 2025. If your child was born between 1 July 2021 to 30 June 2022 they will start 4 Year Old 

Kindergarten in 2026. 

 Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or via our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/   

Did you know we have a 3 Year Old Kindy at Sacred Heart?  It is run through our Early Learning Centre 

which means you are able to claim the childcare benefit.  It is a great starting point in preparation for 

your child attending 4 year old kindy at Sacred Heart.  Your child can attend once they turn 3 years old.  

For further information please contact Megan in our ELC on 9251 3014 or refer to our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/three-year-old-programme/ 

September/October OSHC Vacation Care Program  

For further information about the OSHC Vacation Care Program for the September/October holidays 

please contact our OSHC team on 9251 3015 or oshc@shthorn.wa.edu.au2 

 
2mailto:oshc@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/
mailto:oshc@shthorn.wa.edu.au


 



 

 



 

Sacred Heart P&F 

Sports Carnival  

Just a reminder that the P&F has arranged The Little Bull Espresso Bar to be at the sports carnival to keep 

all the spectators fuelled for cheering.  We will also be running a raffle on the day so please keep your 

eye out for our lovely members walking around selling tickets, we will be taking cash and card sales.  

Father’s Day  

We’d like to say a huge thank you to all the family’s and business that donated and supported our raffle. 

You are truly appreciated.  Congratulations to all the winners and Happy Father’s Day to all the Dads, 

Grandads and Father figures, we hope you enjoy your special day and enjoy the gifts the kids have 

purchased at the Pop Up Stall.  

‘Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F’ Facebook Page 

To keep up to date on all the exciting events that are happening at the school, ‘Like’ our Facebook 

Page.  This is a great way to keep up to date on the latest events, when forms are due back and to ask 

any questions the P&F may be able to assist you with. 

Search for Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F 

Containers for Change    

The P&F has been running the Containers for Change program for a few years now. This has proven to be 

a profitable scheme for the school, and we would like to encourage our existing and new families to 

please donate your eligible containers.   

P&F Meeting  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 9 September at 6:00pm in the staff room. Entry is through the 

school office. We would love to see some new faces and encourage anyone wanting to know more about 

the P&F to come along.  



School Student Broadband Initiative (SSBI) 

The Australian Government has launched the School Student Broadband Initiative to provide free home 

internet for one year for up to 30,000 unconnected Australian families with school- aged students. 

The program is available to all students who lack an active nbn connection at home. Families can register 

until Dec 2024. 

To be eligible, families must: 

• Have a child living at home that is enrolled in an Australian school. 

• Not have an active National Broadband Network (nbn®) Internet service at home. Having a 

mobile internet service does not affect eligibility. 

• Live in a home that can access the National Broadband Network via a standard connection – this 

will be checked for you. 

Families can be directed to the following to register: 

- Visit www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-3 

broadband-network/school-student-broadband-initiative-ssbi4 

- Call 1800 954 610 (10am – 6pm AEDT Monday to Friday) 

Term 3 Canteen Menu and Volunteer Roster 

 

 
3http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-
student-broadband-initiative-ssbi 
4http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-
student-broadband-initiative-ssbi 

http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-student-broadband-initiative-ssbi
http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-student-broadband-initiative-ssbi
http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-student-broadband-initiative-ssbi
http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/media-communications-arts/internet/national-broadband-network/school-student-broadband-initiative-ssbi


 

Canteen runs Monday, Thursday and Friday. Recess and lunch orders are available online via 

www.quickcliq.com.au or via the class lunch order box. 

VacSwim Enrolments Open 

VacSwim provides children aged five to 17 years with the opportunity to develop and progress their 

swimming and water safety skills   during the October and summer school holidays. VacSwim offers 

programs for beginner, intermediate and advanced swimmers at over 175 locations across   Western 

Australia.  

Enrolments are now open, and families can enrol5 online. For postal enrolments, an enrolment form  can 

be downloaded on our website. We also have translated fact sheets  available in multiple languages.  

For further information, details of locations and how to enrol, please visit their website6.  

 
5https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-
vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|
064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unkno
wn|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ
4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolling-in-vacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799687539|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=cZ4ZNMslF0m8X%2BJQ6QpgtvEgjBzksCyQipw6EOlxZs0%3D&reserved=0


 
6https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3
Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74
e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbG
Zsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM8
5bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM85bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM85bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM85bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM85bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.wa.edu.au%2Fvacswim%3Futm_source%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnongov&data=05|02|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|064772bd74e443415ccb08dcaacea96a|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638573051799696407|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=7SyoTPk2LYcM85bUWCUI1lNzrWiGLSwo76FQvj%2FFNTg%3D&reserved=0


 



 

 



 



 

 

Useful Links 

Uniform Shop7  Sacred Heart Thornlie Parish8  

 
7https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store 
8http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/ 

https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store
http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/
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